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It was the consensus of the council to move forward with purchasing the new 8-

inch wastewater valve for $10,500 from Municipal Pipe Services before starting 

Phase II of the State Street project. 

 

Harris stated that Phase II of the State Street project will tentatively start around 

June 26th. 

 

Harris said the paint came in last week for the street painting and crews plan to 

start the last week in May and are generally finished by the first week in June. 

 

Crack sealing should be completed sometime this week. 

 

Spot patching will start next week and large patching will start mid-June. 

 

Harris stated that the baseball board would like to move forward with the 

purchasing of the new lights for the softball field and that they have also 

requested a new fence for the softball field. It will be funded from the Parks and 

Recreations fund. Moved by Gibbs, seconded by Sanson to purchase the new 

lights. Voting Aye: ALL Opposed: NONE. 

 

Harris reminded everyone that the code complaint form has to be filled out and 

signed before any enforcements can be made. Gibbs mentioned that if you did 

not want your name signed on the form, you can go to the councilmember in 

your ward and have them file the complaint for you. 

 

Moved by Sanson, seconded by Gibbs to allow residents to close Berglund 

Drive South of Fischer Drive for a block party on the evening of Saturday June 

3rd.  

 

Moved by Rogers, seconded by Gibbs that the city council recess into executive 

session to discuss a personnel matter pursuant to the non-elected personnel 

matter exception, K.S.A. 75-4319 (b)(1) with the City Council, Mayor, and 

Driggs in attendance and the open meeting to resume in the city council 

chamber at 6:25pm. Voting Aye: ALL. Opposed: NONE. 

 

Ellenbergers, Clark, Weinert, Parks, Ross, Martin, Spray, and Sage left the 

meeting at 6:15pm. 

 

Ellenbergers, Weinert, Martin, Spray, and Ross returned to the meeting at 6:25 

pm. 

 

Moved by Gibbs, seconded by Sanson to adjourn – time 6:25pm. Voting Aye: 

ALL. Opposed: NONE. 

 

 

 

     ____________________________ 

     Brandi Spray, Assistant City Clerk 

 

 
Please visit www.cityofphillipsburg.com to view a full video recording of the meeting 

afterwards. 
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